
                                  Church Hill 
Arnside 

                           Carnforth, Lancs 
                                     LA5 0DW 

admin@arnside.cumbria.sch.uk 
www.arnside.cumbria.sch.uk 

Tel/Fax: 01524 761159    

Arnside National 
Primary School 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

‘Aspire – Believe – Achieve’ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Arnside National School, as an academy, is a charitable company limited by guarantee in England and Wales 
with company number 07840925 

 

 

Headteacher:  Mr Nick Sharp BA Hons (QTS) 
 

                                     Telephone & Fax: 

(01524) 761159 

 
18th March 2020 

 
Dear Parent / Carer 
 
We have endeavoured to keep you informed of relevant information regarding the 
Coronavirus and issues regarding the pupils / staff in school. Our primary concern is to keep 
all members of the school community as safe as possible while continuing to operate 
effectively. Over the next few weeks, it is going to become increasingly difficult to keep 
everything ‘normal’ and we will make every effort to stay open for as long as possible to 
support parents and the community. However, we are preparing for possible school closures 
due to Government advice or insufficient staffing levels. You will be informed by email and 
an announcement on the school website in the event of school closure. 
 
During extended school closures, we are planning to introduce a range of home learning 
opportunities for pupils to access. This is in addition to the regular activities already 
expected i.e. reading, spellings & TT Rockstars. These will be gradually introduced as more 
materials become available.  
 
Our main forms of home learning will be online through Purplemash and Class Dojo where 
activities and learning opportunities will be made available. Please could you ensure your 
child knows their logins for the any online resources they currently use i.e. Purplemash, TT 
Rockstars, SPAG.com & Spellzone. There is also a whole wealth of online materials available 
that are easily accessed from sites such as BBC Bitesize.      
 
It is an extremely difficult and challenging time for us all but we will do everything possible 
to support pupils and families.  
 
Thank you for your help and support. 
 
Mr Sharp 
Headteacher 


